EAAC Minutes
September 28, 2021


TOWNSHIP OF MEDFORD 
ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (EAAC)
MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2021
I. Roll Call 7:07 PM 
Present:  Pola Galie, Pamela Sloves, Robert Petrillo, Michele Mayer, Deborah Evans, Beth Portocalis and Ileen Wright
Guests:  Elaine Mendelow 

II. Review/approve minutes of August 2021 Meeting  
· Robert Petrillo moved to approve the minutes, 2nd by Michele Mayer.  All in favor.  Minutes approved.  

III. Public Comments (limited to 5 minutes per person)
Ms. Mendelow is taking a course that requires her to get involved with a project.  She is looking at Farmers Against Hunger and potentially, an acorn planting project maybe to coincide with Earth Day.  She asked that maybe a property could be identified where acorns could be planted.  

IV.
Old Business
·  ROSI – Complete Review and Recommendation (Monitor)
10/27 The Open Space Plan will be discussed at the Planning Board.  Beth Portacalis will see that copies are made available to committee members.  The Planning Board can adopt as written or make recommendations.  Next, it would go to Council and then, to ROSI.

Beth shared some history of the plan for the benefit of the newer committee members.

· Open Space & Recreation Plan Public Hearing (Monitor)
See Above.

· NJ Future – Technical Assistance for FEMA Community Rating System/Flood Resiliency & Mitigation (Monitor)
Post Ida, there is more money being put into the Blue Acres Program and there are 2 properties by are being put into the program by Kirby’s Mill so that they will remain as re-charge areas.

· Plastic Bag Ban – Progress/Discussion 
We are almost to the end point but will encourage another Medford non-profit or community group to do the Trex to Bench Challenge.  Ileen Wright will right an article for the Messenger asking folks to put us over the top. 

The next article may be about straws.
· Community Composting Project
Still nothing confirmed in Medford.  Perhaps this is what we should offer as education in the spring.

· Weather Alert System – Sustainable Jersey/ACE Grant
The station has been installed and is operational.  Bilingual signage is being made and will be posted when ready.

· Next Round of Sustainable NJ Certification Planning

· Complete Streets Grant Application
On 10/5 the council passed a resolution in support of applying for the Safe Routes to School grant application.

There was some confusion and there was discussion about the project on Mill Street by Bunning Field.  

· Green Team Planning
· Trex Project Update
Since we are nearing the completion of this project, it was decided that the bench should be placed at the Reflection area of the Dr. Still Education Center.

· Farm Market Update
Last market day will be 10/23.  Plans are already in motion for 2022.  

· Other Grant Applications/Projects 

· EV Charging Stations
There was great discussion related to the ongoing research for funding for charging stations in Medford.  There will be 8 Tesla stations installed at the WaWa on Route 7.  
V.  New Business
None at this time.
VI. 
Zoning Considerations 
Lengthy discussion again regarding the project at Mill and Himmelein.  This is a project that has been ongoing for at least two decades.  The township is doing its very best in working with the developer within the constraints that exist.
VII.
Next meeting October 26, 2021 
VIII.  Adjournment 

There being no further business to come before the group Robert Petrillo moved to adjourn at 8:04 pm.  Seconded by Ileen Wright.  All in favor and the meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted

Pola Galie
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